
Next FSNA meeting set for Tuesday
The next Federal Street Neighborhood Association meeting
will be a joint meeting with the Gallows Hill Neighborhood.
The meeting will be held at the AOH on Boston Street, just
past the Dunkin Donuts and Flynntan site on the right. 
The meeting is scheduled for next Tuesday, December 17, at
 p.m.

Neighborhood 
improvements

Will Wrightson, Stan Szwartz,
Dennis Gray and Bob Ouellette
have continued their meetings
wi th  Regina F lynn and Tom
Phi lb in  to  d iscuss the neck-
down/crosswalk on the corner of
North and Federal streets.

Thanks to the neighborhood
feedback about traffic direction,
and meetings with both Dr. Greg
Gordon and Frank Murphy, Den-
nis Gray will work with Frank
Murphy to  enhance the
streetscape look at the corner,
while most importantly improv-
ing the pedestr ian crosswalks
and slowing the traffic coming
onto Federal Street.

Tom Philbin will work to syn-
chronize the timing of the traffic
l ights on Essex Street so that
traffic can flow better off of the
Nor th  St reet  Br idge and not
back up.

Dr. Gordon recommended that
we install another brick/cobble
crosswalk at the corner of Feder-

al Court as well.
This series of impediments

will help to reinforce the mes-
sage to speeders/cut - through
traffic, that they are entering a
neighborhood with many pedes-
trians and school children. Regi-
na is  work ing wi th  the Ci ty
Council to secure the CIP fund-
ing to  cont inue to  move our
plans forward.

Regina and Tom have also re-
mind us that they have not for-
gotten about the infamous Ziggy
and Martha Map which outlined
our brick sidewalks and those
that need attention.

Our subcommittee will contin-
ue to provide the neighborhood
with progress reports;  p lease
provide us with your feedback
and advice as we move forward.

Our goal is to complete work
at the top of Federal Street, then
move down toward the Beckford
Street intersection where we will
address traffic flow and poten-
t ial ly change the direct ion of
Beckford  St reet  and Monroe

Street (something to ponder).
Thanks to Regina, our group

has also started to think of ways
to improve the streetscape at the
corner of Federal and Beckford
Street (the plaza in front of The
Plant Branch). Possibilities in-
clude the use of period lighting,
stone surfacing, and other deco-
rative features to beautify our
neighborhood and help to slow
traffic.

Please feel free to send us
your ideas as well.

• • •

Crimewatch:
Pam McKee, Rita Markunas, Ju-
dith Im, Ken Wallis, and Suzie
Weldon are working with Sgt.
Conrad Prosniewski to create
and model  our  ne ighborhood
watch to match what is being
done by the Sa lem Common
Neighborhood Association.

They will continue to learn
the essentials to putting the pro-
gram in place for our neighbor-
hood as well.
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Neighborhood roundup: We’re getting better all the time

S e e  y o u  a t  t h e
m e e t i n g .

Woodcut, Ivar Selmer-Larsen, at age 9 



New owners at the
Osram/Sylvania site

At our last meeting, a mo-
t ion was made and unani -
mously approved to send a
letter to the Mayor of Salem
to express our disappointment
over  the progress (or  lack
thereof) being made with the
p lann ing o f  the Br idge
Street/North River Corridor.

* * *

Bigger picture
As seen in last month's

Federalist, Tim Doggett's
proposal for the Bridge
Street/North River Develop-
ment Plan continues to move
forward.    Tim has met with
the Mayor and we are hoping
to get a Viewpoint Article
published in the Salem News.
For those who would like to
learn more about this ingen-
ious plan for our entry corri-
dor, be sure to mark your cal-
endar for our next meeting at
the AOH on Bridge Street on
Tuesday, December 17, at
7 p.m. We will be present-

ing Tim's plan to the other
impacted neighborhoods,
City Councilors and Coun-
cilors at Large at the time, so
we expect that the meeting
will be well attended. The
AOH is about two blocks up
Boston Street on the same
side as the Dunkin Donuts.

* * *

Neighborhood babysit-
ting co-op starting up

With all of the "new neigh-
bors" in the Federal  Street
area, a group of moms and
dads have decided to start a
babysitting co-op. The group
is  p lann ing on schedul ing
some planning sessions after
the holidays, so look for no-
t ices in your mai lbox.  The
group has done some research
on the internet and have com-
piled examples of how the co-
op model  works  in  o ther
areas.  I f  you have not  re-
ceived any preliminary infor-
mation but would like to get
invo lved wi th  put t ing  a
babysit t ing cooperat ive to-
gether,  please contact Jack
Washburn at (978) 745-1137.

H a p p y  H o l i d a y s !

Woodcut, John Selmer-Larsen

Woodcut, Ingrid Selmer-Larsen

Woodcut, John Selmer-Larsen, age 10

The Federalist is open to
anyone who would like to
contribute articles, an-
nouncements, drawings,
and ideas. Stan Szwartz is
the editor, Ann Whittier
manages the layout and de-
sign. You can contact either
of them with your ideas at
(Stan)Szwartz@us.ibm.com
or(Ann)RSDesign9@aol.com.


